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ILLINOIS STATE POLICE ARRESTS TWO CHICAGO WOMEN 

FOR ATTEMPTED MURDER 

CHICAGO – Illinois State Police (ISP) Division of Criminal Investigation Zone 1, with the 

assistance of ISP Troop 3, arrested 21-year-old Alana Carroll of Chicago, IL and 22-year-old 

Kierra Henderson of Chicago for Attempted Murder (Class X Felony). 

 

On April 13, 2024, at approximately 9:46 a.m., ISP received a call of an expressway shooting that 

occurred on Interstate 90 southbound near the Interstate 290 westbound ramp. The Preliminary 

investigation revealed that the victim vehicle was shot at by suspects in a white Honda Pilot. No 

injuries were reported.   

 

After an extensive ISP investigation, the suspects and vehicle were identified.  ISP presented the 

case to the Cook County State’s Attorney’s Office and the above-mentioned charges were filed.  

No further information is available.  

 

  
                                           Alana Carroll (F/21)         Kierra Henderson (F/22) 

 
The public is reminded that all persons are presumed innocent until proven guilty in a court of law. 
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